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“Come to me, all you who labor and are burdened, and I will give you rest. 
Take my yoke upon you and learn from me, for I am meek and humble of 
heart; and you will find rest for yourselves. For my yoke is easy, and my 

burden light.” Matthew 11:28–30 
Around the year 167 BC, two new groups of religious leaders emerged within 
Judaism: the scribes and Pharisees. By the time that Jesus walked the earth, 
these religious leaders had developed many customs, false doctrines and 
religious practices that they claimed were derived from the Law of Moses. 
However, Jesus condemned their teachings as scrupulous, self-centered, and 
hypocritical. What they taught was often a distortion of the Law. Recall, for 
example, that the Pharisees condemned the disciples for picking heads of 
wheat and eating them on the Sabbath, claiming that this violated the Third 
Commandment. Clearly, Jesus taught that it didn’t. In today’s Gospel, Jesus 
speaks to those “who labor and are burdened” and invites them to carry the 
light and easy yoke that He will give them. In other words, Jesus is identifying 
the fact that the scribes and Pharisees had so distorted the Law of Moses that 
the practice of the Jewish faith had become a burden that was too difficult to 
carry. In contrast, Jesus’ New Law of grace was freeing, light, and easy. 
When you consider Jesus’ many teachings, do you see them as easy to follow? 
Or do they seem to be too much at times? For example, Jesus said to “be 
perfect, just as your heavenly Father is perfect” (Matthew 5:48). This was not 
only an invitation, it was also a command and a requirement. So are Jesus’ 
teachings easy? Or are they overwhelming? Of course, since Jesus Himself says 
that “my yoke is easy, and my burden light,” then we can be certain that they 
are. Jesus not only calls us to moral perfection, He also gives us the means by 
which we can obtain it. By analogy, say someone told you to move a boulder 
that weighed 2,000 pounds. Could you do that? You could if the person also 
gave you a large tractor to use for the task. In that case, it would be as easy as 
using the machine correctly. So it is with all that our Lord asks of us. When we 
find some moral obligation to be difficult or even overwhelming, then we are 
not relying upon the grace that God has given us to fulfill His command. 
Reflect, today, upon Jesus’ gentle invitation to you to embrace the “yoke” of 
perfection. Do not see it as too much. Rather, see it as a joyous invitation from 
our Lord. Ponder the fact that God not only calls you to the heights of holiness, 
He also provides you with the means to obtain it. Have faith in His almighty 
power and open yourself to it more fully so that You will be able to do anything 
and everything our Lord asks of you with ease and joy. 
My gentle Lord, You place upon my shoulders Your own yoke to carry. I say 
“Yes” to all that You ask of me, and I thank You for bestowing Your mercy upon 
me. Please remove every yoke from me that is not from You, so that I can follow 
You with the joy of the light burden of Your grace. Jesus, I trust in You. 

 
end. Jesus, I trust in You. 
 

St. John’s Offering 

July 2, 2023   

   Regular Offering: $1,630   Building Fund: $10 

   

 



Please add names of church members and their family members to the sick 
list in the foyer of the church so that we may pray for you.  We will update 
the list weekly and remove names from the list monthly. If a name should 
remain on the list indefinitely, please notify Celeste Sheehy. 

 

Diocesean News 
 

September 14, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm -In our Creed, we pray, "I 
believe...all things visible and invisible." We are taught in the catechism of 
“the existence of the spiritual, non-corporeal beings” yet do we pay 
attention to these beings? Spend this retreat day to learn more about the 
angels among us and their presence in our lives. The retreat at Cedarbrake 
will be led by Mary Pomeroy. The cost is $45. 
 
September 28, 2023 9:00 am – 2:30 pm As part of the U.S. Bishop’s 
Eucharist Revival, Cedarbrake is offering a day retreat on “The Gift of the 
Holy Eucharist” at St. Thomas More in Austin. Fr. Harry Dean will share 
insights from some saints on the Eucharist and Brian Egan will speak about 
scripture passages that teach us about Our Lord who is truly present in the 
Holy Eucharist. The retreat, which includes mass and lunch, cost $45.  

 
 
 

************* 
 

Our Mission Statement: To be a faith community bringing the presence of 
Christ to all by celebrating God’s word and the Sacraments. 

 

Our Vision Statement:  To build a strong and vibrant community through 
core values based on love, selflessness, and service. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Sick List 
Father God, we pray for all those who are facing sickness in their bodies.  

We ask that you restore their health, soothe their pain, and ease their 
worries. Give them your peace and comfort.   

In Jesus name, Amen! 
Don McKelvain   Sonja Hemstreet Gaines 

 Hilde Ouellette   Jessie Hithe  
 Julie Hemstreet 

 



 

 

Announcements 

 

We will have pastries and coffee available in Sophie Hall after Mass every 
Sunday except the fourth Sunday of the month. Please stop by and visit for 
a few minutes. 
 

In conjunction with Shepherd’s Pantry, we provide a food pantry for the 
community in Sophie Hall on the second Saturday of every month. Contact 
Sylvia Glynn if you would like to volunteer to help. 

 

July 15, 2023 - Heather Weekley will be holding Ethics and Integrity in Ministry 
(EIM) classes at 9:00 am and 3:00 pm for those who need to become Virtus 
compliant. EIM is required by all who serve the church in any capacity, paid 
staff and volunteers alike. If you have questions, please contact Heather 
Weekley, Celeste Sheehy, or Fred Ouellette. 
 

July 22, 2023, 9:00 am – The Central Texas Fellowship of Catholic Men’s Mass 
will be held in Manor, TX this year.  A signup sheet will be available in the foyer.  
More details will follow.  Please contact Matt Sheehy if you have any questions. 
 
August 20, 2023 – Please save the date! We will have a Church Picnic on the 
church grounds immediately after Mass. Details to follow soon!  
 
October 28, 2023, 10:00 am - 6:00 pm - St. John's will hold its first Fall Festival! 
Activities will include silent auction, games, food booths, photo area, music and 
fun, fun, fun!  If you would like to be a part of planning this event, please see 

Faye Stewart.   
 

Contact Carolyn Brown or Gwendolyn Stewart either while at church or email 
at saintjohn1312@yahoo.com if you are aware of a church member who is ill, 
hospitalized, or homebound. 
 

If you are interested in becoming a member of St. John’s, please fill out the 
membership card located at the back of the church. St. John’s would like to 
welcome our new members and our guests. We are so very glad to have you 
with us.  
 

If you have items for the bulletin, please submit them to Celeste Sheehy at 
stjohn1312@yahoo.com. Please submit all items by 5:00 pm on Thursday 
to allow time to prepare the bulletin for Sunday Mass. 
 
 

 


